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CLUB ANTI BULLYING POLICY     

 

North Wales Crusaders Wheelchair Rugby League Football 

Club acknowledges its responsibility in line with the 

WRFL’s/RFL’s Anti Bullying policy.   

• This club is committed to providing a caring, friendly 

and safe environment for all of our members so they 

can participate in Rugby League in a relaxed and secure 

atmosphere.   

• Bullying of any kind is unacceptable at our club.   

• If bullying does occur, all club members, parents, 

volunteers and coaches should be able to tell and know 

that incidents will be dealt with promptly and 

effectively.   

• We are a TELLING club.   

• This means that anyone who knows that bullying is 

happening is expected to tell the Club Welfare Officer 

or any committee member 

• Anyone found to be bullying will be dealt with via the 

club Grievance and Disciplinary procedure 

 


